The following are the minutes from the last meeting here, I will also forward the minutes from the Wine Country meeting.  I am sorry that I will not be able to attend the November 11 meeting as I had previously committed to teach a community outreach art class for Saratoga Bridges on that day.   I had not planned on attending the seminar in order to free up space for others to attend, knowing that Carol would be able to share the information with me at a later date.  I understand that everyone is very busy so changing the date is not plausible.  I do hope that we will plan a post show committee meeting soon.  
Darlene
CKCSCNENY Minutes 7/16/2017
Board Members in Attendance:
Carol Rose
John Ioia
Darlene Petralia
Pat Hicks
Mary Lou Falco
Michael Grady
Barbara Ioia
Lynn Beman
Members Present:
Carrie Cronin
Jill Darling
Pat Reilly
Sharon Shave
Wes Shave
Debbie Mattice
Amy Cox
Marty Melia
Eva Melia
Carol brought the meeting to order at 1:23 welcomed everyone and said that our dog show is “right around the corner”.   
Vice President:  no report  until we get to the the topic of the specialty.
Secretary:  no report, all correspondence has been via email and passed on to the membership on the yahoo list.
Treasurer:   The club has a balance of  $13,793.95
Committee reports:
Membership - No new applications.  The last one (read at the last meeting) were the Nottkes.   
Newsletter.  Carol will call Harmony regarding a date for the Fall cardio clinic to include before final print.  Lynn told the group that the next newsletter would also be the last newsletter that she and Mary Pat would be doing.   She allowed that they would help anyone to take it over. It will be mailed before the specialty.  Carol asked for any volunteers to take over, so far there are none.   There are only two newsletters a year, January and June.   
Puppy referral - Only one call,  Nancy Beryl who has had a puppy from Michael in the past is looking for a puppy for a friend.   Lynn has referred some people to Carol from rescue calls.
Rescue - nothing at the moment.   There are a lot of rescue groups out there now, some of whom are buying dogs at auctions, etc. that are just promoting puppy mills.
Specialty Committees
Judges - all set for this year and hope to have Jeanne Montford and Karen Paul both from Australia for next year.   
Cardio Clinic - Michael said he won’t be working the clinic this year.  It was just too hot.  Donald will still do it, but it would be good if he could have some help.
THE SHOW
Show Chair - John talked about having Jeanne Montford and Karen Paul both Cavalier breeders from Australia to judge on the all breed circuit in 2018  and our club could use at least Jeanne and perhaps Karen too for our specialty.   They will be judging several breeds and BIS, but could each be given one day off for the  specialty, should our judges committee decide to have one or both of them.    
The New York clubs will be changing from MB-F to Onofrio and the day may come when our circuit (including our specialty) will take another look at our superintendent.   Since our numbers have been going down, perhaps because we are up against the Harrisburg shows, which are indoors (air conditioning).    Also, this year some shows have cancelled due to the canine flu.    As we know, all dog show entries have declined and MB-F is charging more each year.   John spoke to the quality of each super being comparable.
Darlene noted that David Frei will not be with us this year, even though it was in the premium list.     
John told us that his contact at the beer distributorship has retired.  Do we want the margaritas etc.  
Carol reported that we were going to have a craft beer/hard cider tasting along with the wine tasting at the welcome party, she will be meeting with Gershons this week and will order light snack trays for that night.  Darlene will make a punch and we will have non-alcoholic beverages, so we should be good.  
Friday night is the Puppy Palooza & Pizza party - Amy showed us the roll of “First Place” ribbons.  Every pet that participates will get a first prize.  Amy is donating little stuffy gifts for the “entries”.    
She asked for input on the photos to be taken at the puppy party on Friday, it was agreed that emails of the photos to each participant would be fine (as opposed to printing and snail mailing), Amy said she would do that.
It was decided that we would plan on the same number of pizzas this year (six), until Amy has a final head count to see if we should order a couple of more and she will let Debbie know when the RSVPs are in (last year approximately 30 dogs).   Amy will also let Norene know a number so that she can have urns of water (or bottled) , iced tea and lemonade for beverages.   (Carbonated and/or alcoholic beverages will be BYO).
Since Bill and Greta were not here, there was no formal grounds committee report.  John brought up that he would like to have signage that would prohibit spectators from bringing food and beverages ringside during obedience and rally.  
Since Greta was absent there was only a brief recap of the auction - Carrie showed the lovely painting that her friend donated, a black & tan, which is really nice since often whole colors aren’t as well represented - and Carol showed off the gorgeous pottery pieces that Suzanne Druger donated.  John reported that he has two new cordless mikes and small amps for our live auction.  Carol said we expect Phil to be there and Darlene agreed to get the certificate for his honorary membership (which was voted on in our January meeting).
Norene was also absent so there was no hospitality  report, but Wes & Sharon did want to bring up the tremendous amount of work that Bill, Greta, Joe, Norene and their committees do for the specialty.   Everyone agreed that those volunteers are sometimes unsung heroes, but are very much appreciated and our working club members are very aware of how much effort goes into keeping things running smoothly.
Sharon is looking for some steward help with obedience and rally.  She will need “posts” for obedience, and a timer for rally.  Carrie said she could help Friday afternoon and Saturday.   
General brainstorming ensued with suggestions and “wish lists” for making the specialty appealing to a wide range of people, including pet people (Puppy Palooza), bringing in other breed folks to join us, and, of course, new Cavalier exhibitors.   
Highlights included:
Having fun classes at the puppy party, i.e., longest ears, best kisser,  owner look alike, etc. 
John volunteered Marty to make Cavalier shaped cutouts for our 1,2,3 4th place ring positions (he said he would try to get patterns for him from Rick Alexander, the New England club)
Someone mentioned  that a few people asked about the ice water with lemons, perhaps we could bring that back.
A number of people brought up how much fun the Badgerland shows are,  they take advantage of being so close to Halloween and make it a Halloween party
This brought up the “identity” of our club show and how we could capitalize on the the Straw Hat, County Fair theme.  It was suggested that we could look into having Hatties Chicken Shack do our banquet now that they offer catering.   Hatties is a long time traditional Saratoga eatery that has a reputation for the best fried chicken, biscuits and fixin’s north of the mason-dixon line.    Lynn  made a motion to explore Hatties for 2018, Pat seconded and the motion carried.  John said that Hatties is well known in  The City and might bring people just for the banquet.  
It was agreed that we can find more ways to  boost our summertime and Saratoga  image and member participation is greatly encouraged.  
There was a discussion regarding independently made expenditures and possibly setting a dollar limit on what members can spend without getting board approval.  This brought about the point that it is not only expenditures but anyone making a decision that will change our traditions without checking with the membership first.  There was a request that the minutes reflect the fact that after a long discussion on our specialty the overwhelming majority of members want to see a return to our country style, county fair personality, back to our roots.
Lynn asked about setting up camp on the fairgrounds on Monday to work.  Carol said that it is okay to come in on Monday, though the work that would need to be done would be for the all breed circuit.   She did say that there is no extra camping fee for coming in early.  (In the past there was an additional fee for early arrival.)   There really isn’t much that can be done for the specialty until after the power washers leave, so Tuesday or Wednesday before set up for the club show can take place.
Carol told everyone about the new pavilion where her motor home will be parked - it is in that area.  
WINE DONATIONS for the tables - anyone willing to bring a bottle of wine - it would be much appreciated.  Most especially for the Saturday auctions.
Amy added a postscript that the Krauses are donating cupcakes for the Puppy Palooza.
Golf Carts -  set -  how many does OUR club need - it was decided to get two - we need them for carting ice and getting people from one end of the fairgrounds, etc.  So there will be one regular and one with space to truck “stuff” around.
Old Business -
Lynn Beman,  the SM presentation, Nov.  11.   Harmony is providing lunch.    There will be a $10  charge  since seating is limited to 30 we wanted to assure that those that sign up actually come.   We are offering the seminar to our club members first and then to nearby Cavalier clubs.  After that if there is space we will open it up to other breeds.
Lynn brought  up the question of having our next meeting following the program instead of the originally scheduled Nov. 10.    It was agreed that made sense and we will meet immediately following the  program.
New Business -
Carol brought up the cardio clinic - we have two dates,  October 8 or 15, we are waiting to hear from Dr. Payton as to which date works for them.  
John said the ACKCSC is looking for an artist for the 2018 National Specialty.   They may have someone to take over the Royal Dispatch, and will need volunteers to help with that if anyone is interested.   The 2018 National will be held in Chicago, it is a free standing two day specialty.
Michael Forte and Charlie Fippin  are judging.   The hotel is experienced in holding specialties and is outside of Chicago proper.  
Good & Welfare -
Amy, Payton got her first point.
There was general conversation regarding the National 2018 and 2019 which will be in Cape Cod.  
Pat Hicks moved to adjourn the meeting and John seconded. 
The meeting adjourned at 4: 27
Respectfully submitted,
Darlene Petralia
Secretary
